PUBLIC HEARING

THE BOARD OF SANITARY COMMISSIONERS conducted a public hearing previously scheduled and advertised in the Muncie Star Press.

Board members present; Stephen Brand, Board President; Brian Stephens-Hotopp, Board Vice President, Joseph Evans, Board Secretary; Tonya Brothers-Bridge, Board Member and David Smith, Board Member (attended virtually).

Staff present: Department managers and staff present; Mark McKinney, Legal Counsel; John Barlow, District Administrator; Deana Cox, Financial/Billing Manager; John Anderson, District Engineer; Harvey Wright, Sewer Maintenance Superintendent; Thom Noble, Sewer Maintenance Working Foreman; Dustin Jennings, IT, Tim Stover, IT Administrator; Melanie Lanich, Health Administrator; Phil Reagon, Sanitation Superintendent and Megan Huff, Executive Office Manager.

Public: Dennis Otten, Bose McKinney Evans and Richard Ivy, Deputy Mayor of Muncie.

Public Hearing Topic: Muncie Sanitary District Revenue and Refunding Revenue Bonds of 2021 Dennis Otten of Bose, McKinney, and Evans said during the last meeting the Board adopted a Declaratory Resolution to move forward with the several CSO related projects reference in this new Bond. He said by statute the District must publish notice for a Public Hearing and must take public comment. Mr. Otten said after the Public Hearing the Board will then consider and approve a Confirmatory Resolutions of those projects. He said we have advertised the notice of today's Public Hearing in the Star Press and we have proof of that publication here with us. Mr. Otten said if there are any questions regarding the process of the Public Hearing or Bond procedures, he is happy to answer those at this time. Mr. Otten said the Confirmatory Resolution mentioned will be on the regular Board Agenda for the Board to consider and approve following the Public Hearing. There were no questions from the Board members.

Public Comments: There were no public comments.

Adjourn: Mrs. Brothers-Bridge moved to adjourn the Public Hearing and open the regularly scheduled Muncie Sanitary District Board Meeting. Mr. Evans seconded the motion. The motion was approved. (5-0).

Respectfully Submitted,

Megan Huff, Executive Office Manager

Approved by the Board of Sanitary Commissioners

Muncie Sanitary\District

Stephen/Brand, President

David Smith, Board Member

Vice President

Brian Stephens-Hotoph,

osenh Evans Secretary

Tonya Brothers-Bridge, Board Member (